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Parent Service Coordinator’s Message
January is a busy month for family engagement activities/events at Winfield ES.  Many families have already signed up to attend Family Game Night to play games, eat food and have a chance to win some prizes.  If you are a 3rd-5th grade parent and have questions about math, we are still accepting RSVPs from parents interested in attending the Common Core Math workshop which will be held on Thursday, January 26, 2017, from 6-8PM (snow date is Feb 2).  The extended RSVP deadline for this workshop is Wednesday, January 18, 2017. If you need additional information please contact Mr. Collins, at 410-887-0766 or ccollins3@bcps.org.  
WE ALSO NEED PARENT VOLUNTEERS BETWEEN 8:45 AND 9:05AM TO HELP MONITOR CHILDREN IN OUR CAFETERIA ON EXTREMELY COLD MORNINGS.  IF YOU ARE AVAILABLE AND INTERESTED, PLEASE CONTACT MR. COLLINS AT 410-887-0766 OR ccollins3@bcps.org.

Snapshot of January Activities at Winfield
Jan 13, PTA Family Fitness Night, 6-8PM
Jan 19 Family Game Night, 6-8PM
Jan 16, MLK, Jr. Day, School Closed
Jan 17, School Closed, Prof Dev Day for Teachers 
Jan 24, Winfield Community Partnership Meeting, 6-7PM
Jan 26, Common Core Math Workshop for Parents, 6-8PM


Grade Level General Information
Kindergarten
Happy New Year!!  Kindergarten is working hard in the New Year!!  They are focusing on weather patterns in Science, adding and subtracting numbers up to 10, and blending sounds to make words!  Our children are also working hard on reading books and comprehending what they have read!!  Continue to read every night with your child!!  
 
1st Grade
Hello first grade families! December has been a busy and exciting month! In math, we started working on addition and subtraction story problems. We will continue working on Unit 3 in January which covers story problems and measurement. Please continue practicing basic addition and subtraction facts at home. In ELA, we started our third unit! Unit 3 covers folktales and fiction story elements. In January, we will begin Unit 4 which focuses on animals and nonfiction texts. Please continue to read nightly with your students. Please contact your child's teacher if you have any questions regarding your child. We are looking forward to a great January! 
Academic Resources Team Information
Continue to encourage your child to read at home.  S/he can read aloud to someone or read silently to self.  It is also beneficial for children to hear someone read.  Model how to read fluently.  Ask him/her questions before, during, and after reading.  When students finish reading, please sign the reading log.  Reading logs are sent home at the beginning of each month.  Contact your child's teacher if you need a copy of the log.

Special Areas (Physical Ed, Art, Music, Library)
On December 20th, 4th and 5th grade students participated in our annual Winter Concert.  The Music department would like to thank everyone that played a role in making this year’s concert a success including:  teachers, administration, performers, and parents.  
Overdue and Lost Library Books: Once a month, we send home overdue book notices. Please help your child to find the book and then send it back to the library so that we can clear your child’s record. Returned books never receive fines unless they are badly damaged. If a book is thirty or more days overdue, it is considered lost and a fine will be assessed. Please bring payment for lost books, in exact change, to the school library between 9:00 and 9:25 weekday mornings. Thank you!
We are gearing up for our 2017 Hoops for Heart Events!  Please keep an eye out for information coming home with your students in the coming days.  I hope to see everyone there and make it our biggest event yet!!!
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